State of Wisconsin
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES
101 S. Webster Street
Box 7921
Madison WI 53707-7921

Scott Walker, Governor Cathy Stepp, Secretary Telephone 608-266-2621 FAX 608-267-3579 TTY Access via relay - 711



June 8, 2017

Jeffrey Tracy (Representative for the Ripon FF/NN Landfill Potentially Responsible Party (PRP) Group) Quantum Management Group, Inc.

216 N. Green Bay Road, Suite 201

Thiensville, WI 53002

SUBJECT:

Proposed Second Replacement Sentinel Monitoring Well Work Plan Approval for the

Ripon HWY FF/NN Landfill License #467, Ripon, WI

WDNR BRRTS #02-20-000915

Dear Mr. Tracy:

The Department has reviewed the proposal for second new sentinel monitoring well (P-118) prepared by Tetra Tech and received by email on June 6, 2017. The proposal is approved subject to the following condition:

1. Monitoring well P-117 and new monitoring well P-118 shall follow the same sampling frequency and parameters as P-116. This is quarterly monitoring to include water levels, VOCs, and natural attenuation parameters. The groundwater monitoring plan that was approved in our April 18, 2013 letter approval is hereby amended to include this condition.

The Department will evaluate the need for monitoring of the 2 private wells at a regular frequency at N8851 CTH PP, the Schroeder and Washkovick wells, based on the monitoring results for new well P-118.

The Department appreciates your efforts to restore the environment at this site. Should you have any questions regarding this letter, please call me at (608)267-7563 or email me at gary.edelstein@wisconsin.gov. Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

Gary A. Edelstein

Waste Management Engineer

Remediation & Redevelopment Program

Attach.

cc: Rick Joslin, DNR - ecopy

Mary Tierney, EPA – ecopy – tierney.mary@epa.gov

Mike Noel, Tetra Tech – ecopy – Mike Noel@tetratech.com

Lori Rich, City of Ripon – ecopy – <u>lrich@cityofripon.com</u>

